
Exciting News:

	 One of the most exciting and probably stressful things that we face as a parent is when our children leave home 
and start their lives on their own (to some extent). I have experienced this as a parent but also as a missionary. In the 
same way that our children eventually step out on their own, our goal is that the churches that we start, do the same. 
Our desire for our churches is similar to that of our children in that they will grow, be healthy and be able to stand on 
their own. Well that is what we have been able to see with the third church that we started in the area of our city called 
Pacata. It has been a couple of years now since they have been “on their own” and we are very excited to see how the 
Lord has been blessing them. They are doing very well and they are running out of room at the location they have been 
at. We have been praying for some time about helping them to find a permanent place, that will give them room to grow 
and also reach the goal of them being autonomous and not needing financial help. They are going to need at least 
$100,000 to be able to purchase land in the area where they are, so we are trying to help them reach this goal. It seems 
like an enormous task but we know our God is able. Would you please pray with us about this great need? If you would 
like to help and give please let us know at; ktwbmw73@gmail.com or call 336-499-2585. Also you can send any gifts to;  
Vision Baptist Missions, C/O Pacata Land Fund, P.O. Box 442, Alpharetta Ga. 30009.


Will You be My Friend?:

	 Some of our holidays here in Bolivia vary from that of the US, and sometimes here they just put several 
together to get them all in. On September the 21st we have Spring Day, Students Day, Valentines Day, Friendship Day 
and a few more. At our new church we took advantage and had a special activity on the Saturday and Sunday 
afterwards. On Saturday we had a movie night in our youth group and on Sunday we celebrated Friendship day, 
encouraging everyone to bring a friend to church. We had several visitors on both days and was able to share the gospel 
to some for the first time. We are planning to follow up with one family that has visited before, that raised their hand 
about salvation, so pray we can meet with them and see them put their faith in Christ. 


Special Outreach:

	 We praise the Lord for Andrew and Courtney that have been working here in the ministry with us. They have 
been a great help and blessing and have been doing many activities for outreach in the community. Andrew has been 
having soccer classes twice a week and Courtney has been doing English classes for children to get to know new people 
from the area. So far they have been very successful and we have had several visitors come to the church. Please pray 
for them and the many people that are hearing the gospel for the first time. 


Prayer Requests:

1. Pray for Pastor Jorge and the church in Pacata as they seek to buy land for the church.

2. Pray for our Bible College classes that we just started for our third trimester. 

3. Pray for Pastor Pablo Rojas and the church in Quillacollo. 

4. Pray for our upcoming conference called Multiply that we will have this month. 
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